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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied. 

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on  

1 February 2023.  The names and votes of the panel members will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of the Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your application together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies, to include the 25 July 2018 guidance from the Under Secretary of Defense for Personnel 

and Readiness regarding equity, injustice or clemency determinations (Wilkie Memo). 

 

You enlisted in the U.S. Marine Corps Reserve and began a period of active duty for training on 

25 October 2021.  During a training evolution, on 7 February 2022, the Combat Instructor 

ordered you to train and you refused.  You were issued a counseling warning regarding your 

insubordinate conduct and you did not elect to make a statement.  On 8 February 2022, the 

Company Commander ordered you to train and you again refused.  As a result, you received non-

judicial punishment (NJP), on 17 February 2022, for willfully disobey a lawful order from a 

superior officer and willfully disobey a lawful order of a noncommissioned officer.  

Subsequently, you were notified of administrative separation processing for pattern of misconduct 

and commission of a serious offense.  Your Commanding Officer (CO) recommended to the 

Separation Authority (SA) that you be discharged with an Other Than Honorable (OTH) 

characterization.  The SA accepted the recommendation and directed you be discharged with an 

OTH for pattern of misconduct.  You were so discharged on 15 April 2022 and assigned an RE-4 

reentry code. 

 






